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Welcome to the start of Term 2. As always, this promises to be another very busy term for

our pupils and teachers. The added pressure of mid-year examinations in June means that

we have hit-the-ground-running with classes and extra-curricular already in full-swing.

Welcome to Ms Kelebogile Nthutang

Ms. Nthutang joins the staff as our newly
appointed Head of Department Sciences,
teaching biology in Grade 9 and

Life Sciences Gr 10-12.

Kelebogile holds multiple qualifications,
including a Bachelor of Science (NWU),
Bachelor of Education (Honors) and
Post-Graduate Certificate in Education
(UNISA), and is currently reading for a
Masters of Education at UNISA.

Ms. Nthutang will also be actively
involved in our netball programme.

We welcome Ms. Nthutang to the
Ridgeway family and trust that she will
have a long, happy time with us.

Long Weekend

Please be reminded of the upcoming
long-weekend. School will be closed from
Thursday 27 April to Monday 1 May
(both days inclusive).

Parent consultations

Thank you to our parents who were able
to meet with their child’s teachers at the
parent consultations yesterday evening.
We had very good attendance last night,
thank you for making the time available
and for the commitment to your child’s
academic progress.

Unfortunately, due to ill health

Ms. Netshitungulu and Mr. Vermeulen
were not available. If any of our parents
would like to make arrangements to meet
with them please contact reception to

facilitate a convenient meeting day and ’

time.

Forest Walk — Saturday 22 April

We are excited to be able to revive our
Forest Walk this year. Information has
been circulated to parent via the D6 and
sponsorship forms have been issued to
our pupils. This promises to be a lovely
morning in the natural beauty of our
local forest. We expect all of our children
to be in attendance and encourage
parents and family members to join us for
the morning walk.
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Test Timetable (Term 2) u
The test timetable is almost ready for

circulation, it will be finalised toady and
issued to our pupils on Monday. A copy will
be posted to the D6 for your convenience.

Exam Timetable

We are drafting the Examination Timetable
for our Grade 8-12 pupils and will issue as
soon as we have finalised.

Winter School (Grade 12)

Our annual Winter School for Grade 12 will
run during the week Mon 26 June — Fri 30
June. The timetable will be issued to our
Grade 12 pupils before the long-weekend for
planning purposes.
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Edugro Winter Sports Festival —
Saturday 13 May

We will be travelling to Ashbury College
(Benoni) again this year to participate in
the annual Winter Sports Festival.

The festival comes at a no cost to our
parents and our delegation of netball,
soccer, chess and public speaking
children will be finalised soon.

Details regarding logistics will be
forwarded in due course.
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